
Minutes of the Sugar Hill Conservation Commission June 22, 2023 

The meeting was held at Holly Hayward's residence to insure our Zoom meeting with Tara Bamford 

would succeed.  

The meeting started at 5:00PM. In attendance: Chris Ellms,  Holly Hayward,  Judy and Larry Sawyer. Tara 

Bamford attended via Zoom.  

JUDY made a motion to accept the May minutes and HOLLY seconded the motion,  all agreed.  

The meeting consisted of TARA leading the four of us through the Natural Resources section of the 2014 

Master Plan and getting an idea of what we felt needed attention. She will be doing the final writing but 

we will have input when she sends us the drafts for each section.  

We decide to spend the next two meetings working on our rewrites and forwarding them to TARA ASAP 

and we will schedule the September meeting as a Zoom meeting with TARA. We should be able to hold 

the next Zoom meeting at the Crapo Building.  

JUDY took specific notes on each of TARA’S comments and I will get these to everyone in the next day or 

two.  

CHRIS informed us that the State Department of Transportation has decided to start the culvert 

replacement at Bickford Hill and Route 117 June 29th.   

The meeting adjourned at 6:30. 

The next meeting is July 20, 2023 at the Crapo Building.  

I want to thank Holly again for hosting the meeting, it went very well.  


